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Tynewater Primary School - a thinking-caring learning community Information for Parents 11/11/15

Dear Parents / Carers,
	Please find the following items attached by email / enclosed:
	For:

	Diary Information – This is regularly updated on our School Website
	Nursery to P7

	Standards & Quality Report for 2014-2015
	Nursery to P7

	Invitation to Parents / Carers / Grandparents / members of our Community to share their work / employment skills and experience with P1 to P7 pupils
	P1 to P7

	Information about the proposed National Improvement Framework: 
· Scottish Government’s 1-page Summary

· A simple explanation
	Nursery to P7


Thank you

Thank you to all those who made donations of groceries, fresh flowers, fruit and vegetables for our Harvest Thanksgiving Assembly ably led by Primary 1/2 on Thursday 8 October 2015.  Items were sorted and distributed by P7 pupils and Mrs Leonard (P7 Teacher - Thursdays and Fridays) to senior citizens in Roman Camp Way.  P7 pupils were very warmly welcomed by residents and they received ‘thank you’ cards.

Thank you to Mr Ferguson (Alyssa’s father) for making the splendid wooden ‘mud kitchen’ for use by our Nursery pupils.

Thank you to all the parents / carers and pupils who, on the Reception Area display board, contributed their comments as we review and renew our Vision and Aims for our school.  A second draft will be formed by one or more Pupil Voice-Leaderships Groups; our Staff Team and our Parent Council and we look forward to sharing this with everyone.

Thank you to Mrs Gilbert (Learning Support Teacher) and all the parents / carers and children who took part in our vegetable garden / raised bed tidy.  We have quite a harvest of potatoes.
Staffing
We welcome Mrs Nicola Smith (Childcare Development Worker) on Thursdays and Fridays in our Nursery Classes to allow Ms Davie (Senior Childcare Development Worker) management time. 
Mrs Alison Holligan (Supporting Nursery Teacher) who worked with us for two days a week in August and early September is unable to return due to a family bereavement.  School Staff sent Mrs Holligan flowers.
We thank Ms Davie (Senior Childcare Development Worker) for so ably leading and managing our Nursery Classes from 7 September; she will continue to do so to 1 July 2016 and is currently undertaking Senior CDW leadership qualifications.  Mr Lawson (Head Teacher) is overall manager of our school nursery classes and he and Ms Davie liaise on a daily basis.
As with all local authorities across Scotland, the staffing of nursery classes (early learning and development) is changing in Midlothian.  From August 2016 it is likely that in Midlothian a Nursery Class Teacher will support a nursery class in one school and a second nursery class in another school for two days each.  The reasons for these changes are decreases in budgets and difficulties in recruiting teachers who want to specialize in nursery education even though all primary teachers are trained to teach from Nursery to Primary 7.  Tynewater Primary School is very fortunate to have the abilities of Ms Davie as Senior Childcare Development Worker.
Thank you to Ms Lisa Verbèke (Midlothian French Language Assistant) from Liège, France, each Tuesday from 8 September to 17 November All P1 to P7 pupils have very much benefitted from listening and talking French language with Ms Verbèke.
Our School Improvement Plan Priorities for 2015-2016

In response to feedback from parents / carers, our Staff Team have added a fifth priority: ‘To review and renew our school’s policy and practice in promoting healthy eating and healthy snacks’.
We plan to share further information in due course and invite parents / carers to be fully involved in continually improving our pupils’ learning.  Meanwhile, we would very much appreciate your help at home as you and your child(-ren) choose healthy items for packed lunches and morning snacks.  As at present, we ask that pupils do not bring fizzy drinks to school.
Skills for Work, Skills for Life, Skills for Learning
Please find attached an invitation for parents / carers / grandparents to share their work / employment skills and experience with groups of pupils in a short (15 minutes) presentation and then give pupils an opportunity to ask prepared questions which we will pass on beforehand.   
Puppet Theatre
The school is very keen to enable all nursery to P7 pupils to present their ideas / writing through their own puppet theatre productions.  I am wondering if any skilful parents could make our school quite a large wooden puppet theatre according to an agreed specification.  The school would pay for materials and professional time.  If you are able to do this could you please speak with me with some pupils as soon as possible?
Use of Community Room 2 for Parents / Carers to wait / meet
Community Room 2 is available on Fridays for parents to wait between collecting nursery pupils at or before 11.40 and collecting of P1-P7 pupils at 12.30.  The school is interested in finding out parents’ / carers’ needs at other times and exploring the use of Community Room 2 as a timetabled Parents’ Room with tea / coffee.  If you interested in developing this, could you please make an appointment to speak with me (Mr Lawson HT) via our School Office?
Hygiene and trying to avoid the Norovirus (‘winter vomiting disease’)

Could we please make every effort to ensure that children wash their hands thoroughly after being at the toilet; before eating any food, and regularly throughout any given day.

Also can we please encourage children to keep their fingers, pencils and pens out of their mouth. We realize this is not so easy!

Pupils using a knife and fork at lunchtime / mealtimes as a life skill
Could parents / carers please help their children to learn how to use a knife and fork?

Thank you.

As always, please feel free to speak with me if you have any feedback, questions, suggestions, concerns or simply need to talk through something.  I am always happy to meet with you and speak with you about any matter relating to your child(-ren) or developing our school.

We look forward to working with you each day to maximize progress in your child(-ren)’s learning.
With best wishes for our Winter Term,               Douglas Lawson    Head Teacher 
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